TOWN OF ARRIBA
Public Hearing
Monday, May 9, 2022
Arriba Town Hall, 711 Front Street, Arriba, CO 80804

Call to Order Mayor Alex Flores called the hearing to order at 5:41. Trustees in
attendance included Marilyn Lightsey, Carolyn Steinsiek, Troy McCue, Kayle Amen,
Bob Rush and Marie Daniel.

Employees in attendance included Josie Hart and Mike Becker.

Public Audience Gerald Steinsiek, Siobhan Steinsiek, Marcella Flores, Ben and Hannah
VanderWerf, Ashlee Smithburg, Jody Schifferns, Wilma Henry, and Ted Grundmeier.

Proposed Noise Ordinance Mayor Flores said that the Town didn’t include noise
decibels in the ordinance, the Town wanted to keep the ordinance basic to noise
nuisances in general.

There was discussion on section 3.5 and if this could turn into a potential problem of an
individual targeting someone and assessing fine after fine. Clerk Hart said that section
pertains to municipal court and the maximum fines would be up to the municipal judge to
decide.

Clerk Hart said it was suggested to include loud vehicles in the ordinance but she found
that if vehicles were regulated they would need to include what noise decibels are a
nuisance, so she left that out. She said the ordinance can always be amended in the future.

Proposed Mobile Home Ordinance The Board reviewed the ordinance. There was
discussion on who determines if the mobile home is structurally safe. The Board agreed
that wording needs to be added stating a 3™ party would inspect the mobile homes.

Adjournment Mayor Flores adjourned the hearing at 6:01pm
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